Freedom of Information Act 2000 – young people tracking system 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I am emailing to make a request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 for information regarding your authority's services for tracking young people, support for those who are NEET and not Participating and the approach you take to meet your statutory duties under The Education and Skills Act 2008, the Duty to Participate and in line with the DfE NCCIS requirements.

1.
Does the Local Authority provide the CCIS and Tracking Services or is this contracted out?

Answer: The Local Authority provides the CCIS and tracking services.
2.
If the service is contracted out can you please:

a)
Indicate the name of the service provider;

b)
Please provide a copy of the service specifications issued and the winning tender responses;

c)
Indicate the contract value.

N/A - the service is not contracted out

3.
Which CCIS System is used? Please indicate the name of the Vendor/System Supplier and whether this is hosted by the Local Authority or by the Software Supplier.

CogniSoft IO.  The system is supplied by CogniSoft  
CogniSoft host the data on our behalf

             

4.
How Many Staff are employed in;

a)
Supporting and Running the CCIS System;


1 x Full-time equivalent
b)
Undertaking the Tracking and Follow Up function.


3 x Full-time equivalent
5.
What are the costs associated with/value of the contract for providing these services?

£116K per annum for staffing and support

£15K per annum for licences and system maintenance

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

